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New Memorandum of Understanding Strengthens
Partnership between UNITAR and the Organisation of
Islamic Cooperation

Geneva, Switzerland, 28 February 2013 — On Thursday, 28 February 2013, the
United Nations Institute for Training and Research (UNITAR) and the
Organisation of Islamic Cooperation (OIC) formalized their continued
partnership with the signing of a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU).
Professor Ekmeleddin lhsanoglu, Secretary-General of OIC and Ms. Sally
Fegan-Wyles, Assistant Secretary-General of the United Nations, Director ad
interim of UNITAR, officialised the MoU at Thursday’s ceremony.

The objective of the MoU is to provide a cooperative framework within which
UNITAR and OIC can create and implement capacity development and
research activities in line with their common priorities in the areas of
international peace and security; economy, science and technology; and
cultural and social issues.

The MoU is an outcome of discussions between the OIC and the United Nations
(UN) and its agencies which took place in May 2012, regarding key themes for
further enhanced cooperation between the two organizations.

These discussions indicated the following areas to be enhanced by the overall
partnership between the UN and OIC: collaborate more closely on promoting
peace and security in different contexts (from conflict prevention to
peacebuilding, from peacekeeping to peacemaking processes in OIC
countries); address urgent humanitarian needs in OIC countries affected by
man-made or natural disasters or by violent conflict; more concerted efforts to
mobilize resources for priority activities of both organizations; foster economic
and social reforms; and promote intercultural dialogue.

Since the initial discussions, OIC has funded a joint seminar (between UNITAR
and OIC) on sustainable development which took place in May 2012 in New
York, and two workshops on sustainable cities which took place in June 2012
in Rio de Janeiro, in the framework of the UN Conference on Sustainable
Development (Rio+20).



In accordance with the MoU, UNITAR’s scope of involvement moving forward
will include, among other activities, developing joint capacity building and
training programs to assist OIC Member States in promoting education for
sustainable development, and developing training programs and capacity
building projects for youth.
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Organisation of Islamic Cooperation

The OIC is a gathering of 57 Member States, spread over four continents, who
work in collaboration to provide a collective voice for the Muslim world in order
to safeguard and protect the interests of the Muslim people, and to promote
international peace.

United Nations Institute for Training and Research

Established in 1965, the United Nations Institute for Training and Research
provides training and capacity development to assist mainly developing and
in-transition countries in the areas of Peace, Security, Diplomacy, Environment
and Governance. It also conducts research on innovative learning approaches,
methods, and tools, as well as their practical application on a variety of
learning settings.

OIC Secretary-General, Professor Ekmeleddin Ihsanoglu was a speaker for the

“Geneva Lecture Series” organized by UNITAR and the United Nations Office at
Geneva (UNOG), held in September 2010.
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